HONG KONG - TAIPEI TRIP

April 2024

| am excited to write my first newsletter as General Secretary (voluntary) of the Chinese
Alliance World Fellowship. 2024 is a new page for me. As | retired from my role as Executive
Director of CCACA, God has given me this new platform to serve Him. Due to this new role,
Kay and | visited Hong Kong and Taiwan for almost three months since early January.
During this period, | was allowed to visit and serve 12 Alliance churches (11 in Hong Kong
and 1 in Taipei) and was invited to share in a couple of ministerial meetings. Praise the Lord
that the trip was long but fruitful. Here are some pictures of these ministries.

Preaching in Hong Kong including a new Mandarin-speaking church plant:
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Participating in a few coworkers’ meetings/activities in Hong Kong:

Aspire Resort, Taoyuan (March 25-27)



By God'’s grace, the CAWF could be an effective platform for serving the Chinese Diaspora.
For now, we have developed 3 regional groups - zone A (Asia and Oceania), zone B
(Europe, Middle East, and Africa), and zone C (Pan America), and four functional groups -
mission, next generation, discipleship, and theology under the leadership of the CAWF
Executive Committee. Collaborations will take place among these regional and functional
groups regularly to enhance the commitment of the Chinese Alliance churches around the
world to the Great Commission. | am thrilled to be able to serve in such a strategic ministry.

Upcoming ministries in 2024:

e May 4: Manchester Alliance Church, 30th Anniversary Joint Church Thanksgiving and
Mission Service.

* May 6-9: Retreat for the European Chinese Alliance churches pastors at Manchester
Alliance Centre.

e May 10-13: Paris, host a CAWF event on May 11, and visit & serve 5 local Chinese
Alliance churches on May 12.

e June 28-July 1: Atlantic Chinese Christian Summer Conference at Sackville, NB.

e July 9-11: San Francisco, USCCA Annual Conference

e Sept 17-Nov 25: Hong Kong, with side trips to Perth, Kuala Lumpur, and Vietnam.

Prayer ltems:

* Pray for our physical and spiritual health to handle all the trips ahead of us.

* Please remember the European Chinese Alliance coworkers' retreat in Manchester on
May 6-9 in your prayer. At the end of the retreat, there will be a strategic meeting with the
participants in seeking God’s leading with the recent influx of new immigrants from Hong
Kong to the UK.

* Pray for our financial needs. The budget of the CAWF is not enough to cover all of my
ministry needs. | have to raise my ministry fund through the MAT program of CCACA. If
you would like to partner with me in this strategic ministry, please kindly make your
donation to CCACA with the remark “MAT ministry of Aaron Tang”. Thank you!



